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March 21, 2017 

Mr. Frank Sowers, P.E. 
NYSDEC, Region 8 
6274 East Avon-Lima Road 
Avon, NY  14414-9519 

 

RE: Monthly Report No. 13 – February 2017 

Portion of Former Vacuum Oil Refinery BCP; Site No. C828190 

FILE: 11862/61157 
 

Dear Mr. Sowers: 

This letter presents the Monthly Status Report for the period of February 1 to February 28, 2017 for the Portion 
of Former Vacuum Oil BCP Site (#C828190) in the City of Rochester, New York.  Status reports for the work 
performed at the Site are a requirement of the Brownfield Cleanup Agreement (BCA) (Site No. C828190) dated 
April 6, 2015 between City of Rochester (City) and the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC).  This monthly Status Report provides a summary of information completed during 
January 2017. 

1. Actions Performed relative to the Site During the previous calendar month (February 2017): 

a. No activities performed during February 2017. 

2. Anticipated actions relative to the Site during the current calendar month (February 2017): 

a. No activities planned for March 2017.   

3. Approved activity modifications (changes of work scope and/or schedule) 

a. There were no activity modifications during February 2017.  

4. Results of sampling, test, or data 

a. Discrepancies have been discovered in the revised and/or reissued laboratory reports and EDDs 
for several SDGs, received during January and February 2017.   

b. To eliminate multiple reissued/revised laboratory data packages and EDDs, additional analytical 
laboratory packages and EDDs are currently being compiled and/or revised by the laboratory 
and will be submitted with future Monthly Status Reports when they have been deemed correct 
and complete.   

5. Information regarding percentage of completion 

a. The field work is approximately 90% complete.   
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6. Unresolved delays encountered or anticipated 

a. There have been previous delays in receiving complete data packages and EDDs from the 
analytical laboratory due to some system upgrades at the laboratory.  OBG continues to work 
with the laboratory to resolve the delays. 

7. Activities undertaken in support of the Citizen Participation Plan or anticipated in the next 
reporting period 

a. No CPP activities have occurred during this reporting period.   

Should you have any questions pertaining to this monthly progress report please contact Joe Biondolillo of the 
City of Rochester at 585-428-6649 or via email at BiondJ@CityofRochester.gov.   

Very truly yours,  
O'BRIEN & GERE ENGINEERS, INC. 

Anthony M. DiNardo, P.E. 
Senior Project Engineer 
 
 
cc:   Joseph Biondolillo, City of Rochester 
 Deborah Wright, CPG, OBG 
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